


MK Yoav Kisch 

Minister of Education 

 

Subject: A shooting incident at the Franciscan Sisters’ School, Nazareth 

 

Dear Minister Kisch, 

 

On Thursday, March 16, 2023, around 18:30 a deliberate shooting occurred at the school and 

convent of the Franciscan Sisters in Nazareth, while the sisters were praying in the convent’s 

chapel. 

This is a highly dangerous and worrying precedent, as it is the first time such an incident 

occurred against a Church run school in Israel. We are taking this event very seriously, as 

Christian convents and schools have always been outside the vicious cycle of violence that 

scourges the Arab society. It is only a miracle that there were no victims, and that a disaster 

was prevented. 

Therefore, I turn to Your Honor, with confidence that together with the Minister of National 

Security, a thorough and immediate investigation will be launched to find the offender and 

ensure that such an episode not be repeated in the Franciscan Sister’s School or any school in 

Israel.  

 

Thanking you in advance for your attention and support, 

 

Sincerely yours, 

Bishop Rafic Nahra 

Latin Patriarchal Vicar for Israel 


